
63179 Federal Register / Vol. 81, No. 178 / Wednesday, September 14, 2016 / Notices 

Availability of the meeting materials: 
Agendas will be posted on the SAB Web 
site prior to the December 7, 2016 
teleconference. To locate meeting 
materials, go to http://epa.gov/sab and 
click on the meeting date. The 
Economy-Wide Modeling Panel’s draft 
report will be posted at this URL. EPA’s 
review document(s), charge to the Panel 
and other background materials are also 
available at the URL above. For 
questions concerning EPA’s review 
materials on economy-wide modeling, 
please contact Dr. Ann Wolverton, EPA 
National Center for Environmental 
Economics at wolverton.ann@epa.gov or 
202–566–2278. 

Procedures for Providing Public Input: 
Public comment for consideration by 
EPA’s federal advisory committees and 
panels has a different purpose from 
public comment provided to EPA 
program offices. Therefore, the process 
for submitting comments to a federal 
advisory committee is different from the 
process used to submit comments to an 
EPA program office. Federal advisory 
committees and panels, including 
scientific advisory committees, provide 
independent advice to the EPA. 
Members of the public can submit 
relevant comments on the topic of this 
advisory activity, including the charge 
to the panel and the EPA review 
documents, and/or the group 
conducting the activity, for the SAB to 
consider during the advisory process. 
Input from the public to the SAB will 
have the most impact if it consists of 
comments that provide specific 
scientific or technical information or 
analysis for the SAB panel to consider 
or if it relates to the clarity or accuracy 
of the technical information. 

Oral Statements: In general, 
individuals or groups requesting an oral 
presentation will be limited to three 
minutes per speaker for the 
teleconference. Interested parties should 
contact Dr. Holly Stallworth, DFO, in 
writing (preferably via email), at the 
contact information noted above, by 
November 30, 2016 to be placed on the 
list of public speakers for the 
teleconference. Written Statements: 
Written statements should be received 
in the SAB Staff Office by November 30, 
2016 to be considered for the 
teleconference. Written statements 
should be supplied to the DFO, 
preferably in electronic format via 
email. It is the SAB Staff Office general 
policy to post written comments on the 
Web page for the advisory meeting or 
teleconference. Submitters are requested 
to provide an unsigned version of each 
document because the SAB Staff Office 
does not publish documents with 
signatures on its Web sites. Members of 

the public should be aware that their 
personal contact information, if 
included in any written comments, may 
be posted to the SAB Web site. 
Copyrighted material will not be posted 
without explicit permission of the 
copyright holder. 

Accessibility: For information on 
access or services for individuals with 
disabilities, please contact Dr. 
Stallworth at the phone number or 
email address noted above, preferably at 
least ten days prior to the meeting, to 
give EPA as much time as possible to 
process your request. 

Dated: September 6, 2016. 

Khanna Johnston, 
Acting Deputy Director, EPA Science 
Advisory Board Staff Office. 
[FR Doc. 2016–22093 Filed 9–13–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

FEDERAL RETIREMENT THRIFT 
INVESTMENT BOARD 

Sunshine Act; Notice of Meeting; 
Federal Retirement Thrift Investment 
Board Member Meeting, September 19, 
2016 8:30 a.m. (In-Person), 77 K 
Street NE., Board Room 10th Floor, 
Washington, DC 20002 

Agenda 

Open Session 

1. Approval of the Minutes of the 
August 22, 2016 Board Member 
Meeting 

2. Monthly Reports 
(a) Participant Activity Report 
(b) Investment Performance Report 
(c) Legislative Report 

3. FY17 Budget Review and Approval 
4. Vendor Financials 
5. Blended Retirement 

Closed Session 

Information covered under 5 U.S.C. 
552b(c)(4) and (c)(9)(B). 

Adjourn 

CONTACT PERSON FOR MORE INFORMATION: 
Kimberly Weaver, Director, Office of 
External Affairs, (202) 942–1640. 

Dated: September 8, 2016. 

Megan Grumbine, 
General Counsel. 
[FR Doc. 2016–21990 Filed 9–12–16; 4:15 pm] 

BILLING CODE 6760–01–P 

FEDERAL TRADE COMMISSION 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities; Submission for OMB 
Review; Comment Request 

AGENCY: Federal Trade Commission 
(‘‘Commission’’ or ‘‘FTC’’). 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The FTC plans to conduct a 
qualitative survey of consumers who 
recently purchased an automobile and 
financed that purchase through a dealer. 
Through a survey research firm, the FTC 
seeks to interview consumers about the 
consumers’ experience in selecting, 
purchasing, and financing an 
automobile from a dealer. The 
interviews also will involve reviewing 
the consumer’s documentation from the 
purchase and financing. This is the 
second of two notices required under 
the Paperwork Reduction Act (‘‘PRA’’) 
in which the FTC seeks public 
comments on its proposed consumer 
research. The proposed information 
collection described below will be 
submitted to the Office of Management 
and Budget (‘‘OMB’’) for review, as 
required by the PRA. 
DATES: Comments must be received on 
or before October 14, 2016. 
ADDRESSES: Interested parties may file a 
comment online or on paper, by 
following the instructions in the 
Request for Comment part of the 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION section 
below. Write ‘‘Auto Buyer Consumer 
Survey, Project No. P154800’’ on your 
comment, and file your comment online 
at https://ftcpublic.commentworks.com/ 
ftc/autobuyersurveypra2, by following 
the instructions on the web-based form. 
If you prefer to file your comment on 
paper, mail your comment to the 
following address: Federal Trade 
Commission, Office of the Secretary, 
600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW., Suite 
CC–5610 (Annex J), Washington, DC 
20580, or deliver your comment to the 
following address: Federal Trade 
Commission, Office of the Secretary, 
Constitution Center, 400 7th Street SW., 
5th Floor, Suite 5610 (Annex J), 
Washington, DC 20024. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Carole Reynolds, 202–326–3230, or 
Teresa Kosmidis, 202–326–3216, 
Division of Financial Practices, Bureau 
of Consumer Protection, Federal Trade 
Commission, 600 Pennsylvania Avenue 
NW., Mail Stop–CC–10232, Washington, 
DC 20580. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. Background 
For many consumers, aside from 

housing costs, a car purchase is their 
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